
 

 
Welcome to our summer newsletter. 
It is a little later than usual; we 
wanted to hold back until we had 
completed our visit to Kadzinuni in 
June. The highlight of our visit was a 
meeting held with the Chief Medical 
Officer for the Kilifi District. 
Agreement in principle was reached 
on the scope of the next phase of 
healthcare development at 
Kadzinuni that will see a massive 
extension of Kendrickôs Clinic which 
will be fully supported by Kenya 
Ministry of Health. You can read 
much more about this exciting work 
on page 3. 
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Congratulations Kadzinuni ª Cottee Cup 

Winners 2011  
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Farewell to Mary..................... 
Mary Canada the volunteer from The American Peace 
Corps has made a huge impact at Kadzinuni since she 
arrived in August 2009; sadly her time is now up. 
However, the brilliant news is that by mid August 
Kadzinuni will have a replacement volunteer. Again on 
our recent visit we spent quite a lot of time with Mary 
and have continued to review, plan and fund many 
small projects that she has been able to oversee for us. 
Hereôs a quick update on some of them. 
Mosquito Nets ï over 500 nets have been distributed, 
with many more in the pipeline. This is certainly 
reducing deaths and the misery caused by malaria. 
Library - over recent months the library shelving has 
been extended to allow storage of the ever increasing 
stock of books. Our full time volunteer Jonnathan 
manages the library, checking books in and out and 
also assisting those with poor eyesight to access the 
reading glasses we took out. In just the last 3 weeks we 
have been able to give reading glasses to many folk.   

Handing over 400 pairs of glasses! 

We have also funded additional chairs to allow more 
people to sit outside the library in the shade of the 
Kivuli. The library is now so popular that we are to build 
a second Kivuli. 

 
Here we see Jonnathan, Elaine and Mary discussing more 

library improvements. 

Rain water catchment ð water remains a critical issue 
for Kadzinuni. Over the last 3 years or so the long rains 
of April/May /June have largely failed, however on our 
latest visit, the first time we have visited in the rainy 
season, we were delighted to see that the 2011 rains 
have been very good. We have never seen Kadzinuni 
looking so green! 

 
 
You can read more about our plans to improve the 
water supply all year round on page 3; however we still 
see harvesting rainwater as an important activity. To 
this end we are in the process of planning the addition 
of two new catchment tanks fed from the school roof 
and also will be funding the connection of a tank 
donated by the Ministry of Education. This will greatly 
help the school and may allow us finally to get some 
regular hand washing underway by the children, thus 
reducing the spread of infections. 

Coming soon......New water tanks ... 

 
 

Telling the Kadzinuni Story 
and Rhino Conservation......... 
We will travel anywhere in the UK to tell the 
Kadzinuni story; no fees, no expenses; we 
believe that if the story is good enough 
something will happen. It usually does. Founder 
Nic Seller is available to speak about Kadzinuni. 
He has many years experience of presenting 
illustrated talks for any age group from Year 1 
Primary children upwards and to adult social 
groups such as WI, Luncheon clubs etc. Talks 
about Kadzinuni range from 20 minutes up to an 
hour or so. Events can be tailored to fit in with 
school projects etc. In 2005 Nic also took part in 
a White Rhino Conservation project in Kenya 
which is also now the subject of an illustrated 
talk.  

The day we caught a rhino!
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Just contact us by ôphone or email as per the 
contact details on the back page to make a 
booking 
 



  

Clinic extension update 
The most important part of our visit to Kenya in June 
was to undertake meetings aimed at securing the 
support of key stakeholders for the major extension of 
Kendrickôs Clinic. Having started to think about this in 
2010 and having tentatively sought views from the 
Kenya Ministry of Health (MOH) we set out to seek 
much more solid commitments from them and of course 
the community at Kadzinuni. We had already prepared 
a vision statement but now needed to share this in 
detail with top Healthcare officials as their commitment 
to providing the medical staff and consumable 
resources is fundamental to success. On Thursday 2nd 
June we, along with our partners from the Rotary Club 
of Bahari Mombasa, met with the District Medical 
Officer, Dr David Mulewa, his Technical specialist and 
the head of facilities at Kilifi General Hospital, with the 
objective of seeking agreement to all stakeholders 
signing a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) to 
define commitments and responsibilities for the project.  
 

We shared our vision, which amazingly is almost 
completely shared by Dr Mulewa and his team, and 
subject to a few technical clarifications, we seem to be 
well set up to agree the MOU.  
 

We learnt a huge amount during the meeting about the 
planning and priorities for healthcare in the Kilifi District. 
In Kenya, there are six levels of provision, ranging from 
the most basic primary care facility at level 1 to the 
large city based hospitals at level 6. We learnt that 
Kendrickôs Clinic is already a level 2 facility and is 
perceived to be a huge success by the MOH.  

Meeting Dr Mulewa and Dr Mumbo at Kilifi General 

Our agreement centres upon the aspiration to extend 
Kendrickôs from level 2 to level 3 ï as a Health Centre 
which will include 24 x 7 staffing and a fully equipped 
Maternity Unit plus Day Care ward facilities. Maternity 
Services are a top priority in Kenya, so this provision 
will be the first on our radar. 
 
In a very good and business like session we discussed 
many issues in detail and probably most important of 

these was fresh water provision. Before we can 
proceed we have to establish a much better supply. 
However, work has already started on this issue and 
we have been able to identify a large water main not far 
from Kadzinuni that we can connect to with a meter 
dedicated to Kendrickôs. This will not fix the problem for 
the whole community, but will allow for the level and 
reliability of supply that the Health Centre will require. 
So, we left Kilifi greatly encouraged by the progress 
made and now our Rotary partners will be moving 
forward to draft and present the MOU to all 
stakeholders to sign. In addition our partners will be 
visiting a fairly new Health Centre, built at a town 
nearer to Mombasa called Mtwapa to understand the 
technical requirements as it is a model on which we can 
base the developments at Kadzinuni. 

 
.With our Rotary & Community Partners 

Back, left to right; Club President Rtn John Ouma, Alex 
Mwarome  Munga, Rtn Shashi Shah, Nic Seller 

Front, left to right; Rtn Jayne Githere, Elaine Seller and Rtn 
Daniel Gikonyo 

In a few weeks time we hope to be able to estimate the 
funds we need to complete the development; so far we 
have about £20,000 set aside however it is likely that a 
total in excess of £60,000 will be needed so our fund 
raising will have to move into top gear!  

and finally.... 
Whilst we were at Kadzinuni, Nurse Alice asked us to 

see a toddler and his Mum 
who was being treated for 
dehydration. It was most 
humbling that his Mum 
allowed us to see them. 
Before Kendrickôs opened 
in 2007 this child would 
probably have died. But 
with simple treatment all 
will be OK for them. 

 



 

Sports Tournaments for the 2011 Cottee Cups 
 

Friday June 3rd saw the second annual sports tournament where teams from 
Kadzinuni Primary School battled against three other local teams at football and 
volleyball. Following the 2010 event, sponsored by John & Loraine Cottee, the 
community once again worked hard to arrange a great (and very noisy) event. The 
teams taking place being from neighbouring villages Kapecha, Shaurimoyo and 
Ngombeni. By 10am the pitches had been prepared, nets put up, shade shelters 
erected and a PA system brought in. Thanks to John & Loraine we again had 
medals for the winners and runners up and The Friends of Kadzinuni provided gifts of new footballs and volleyballs for 
each team plus snacks and refreshments for all the competing young people. The whole school compound was alive 
with excited people, some families set up food stalls for the spectators and the competition was fierce in every game. 
 

Thanks to the recent heavy rains the grass was lush and green as 
in the preliminary football games Kadzinuni won against Kapecha 
and then Shaurimoyo, the nearest village to Kadzinuni triumphed 
over Ngombeni setting up a great local derby for the final. With 
many boys playing on the bumpy pitch in bare feet the final 
started badly for Kadzinuni as their opponents took an early 1 nil 
lead. Then just into the second half Kadzinuni appeared to have 
equalised, but for the goal to be disallowed. So, with full time 
approaching hopes were fading until with just a few minutes 

remaining the equalising goal was scored. Despite huge efforts by 
both teams no further goals were scored in normal time so 10 
minutes each way of extra time was played. By this time, with both 
teams tiring, having played two full matches almost back to back, 
the winning goal just could not be scored. Thus we moved on to a 
penalty shoot out. After 5 shots each with some great goal 
keeping, again the score was tied at 1 each. The sixth penalties 
were to be taken by the two goal keepers, both heroes for their 
own teams. Firstly Shaurimoyo took their shot which was 
wonderfully saved by the Kadzinuni keeper to great shouts of 
delight, but could he now score? The large crowd went silent, he 

slowly walked forward to place the ball and then with tension mounting his shot was 
placed past the diving ókeeper! Kadzinuni has won!  
 

What followed was a demonstration of pure unbounded joy with the team and most of the Kadzinuni supporters rushing 
around the pitch celebrating their success. As we enjoyed the noise and cheering we both reflected on how brilliant all 
four teams had been, they played with such commitment and most of all showed total respect for the referees, no 
arguing, cynical fouls or dissent, football as it should be played in great spirit. Oh how much the so called professional 
players in Europe should learn from the sporting behaviour of these lovely Kenyan young people. 

Meanwhile, a little earlier we had been able to see a couple of the 
Volleyball matches, including the hotly contested final, won also by 
the girls from Kadzinuni. You may ask why, when life can be so hard 
with so much poverty, is sport so important to our work in the village. 
It is quite simple. Sport is great for young people, it teaches 
teamwork, keeps them fit and most of all gives them all lots of self 
esteem. Pulling on the school 
team football shirt is a proud 
moment for them; it raises their 
spirits and allows them to 
demonstrate skill and enthusiasm. 
Their parents and families enjoy 

watching and take pride in the commitment their children show. Competition is 
important; it helps prepare young people for the competitiveness of working life. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


